
Higgins Lake Utilities Authority (HLUA) 

PO Box 437 

Higgins Lake, MI  48627 

 

Policy Number:  2024-02 

 

New Grinder Pump Installation Policy 

 

This policy, dated March 21, 2024, is to create a policy regarding how new grinder pumps will 

be installed in the HLUA sewer system, for call-outs that require repair of the grinder pump. 

  

If the serial # starts with 7 and only the stator is being replaced, then replace stator and 

return to the grinder pump station. 

 

If above is not true, then place new grinder pump in the station.  Do not do any work on 

the old grinder pump, until we determine if we are going to keep or scrap the grinder 

pump. 

 

When placing a new grinder pump in a duplex station.  If serial # starts with 7 on the 

other grinder pump, then leave, else replace with a new grinder pump.  Do not do any 

work on the old grinder pump, until we determine if we are going to keep or scrap the 

grinder pump. 

 

It is possible that a grinder pump with a serial # that starts with 7, gets replaced with a 

new grinder pump.  This should be rare, but possible.  

 

Motion by: Cook, Seconded by: Gage, Roll Call Vote: Cook-Yes, Keipert-Absent, Gage-Yes, 

Wilson-Yes, Adopted: March 21, 2024 

 


